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February 19, 2015 
 
Chair Barker and Members of the House Judiciary Committee: 
 
My name is Elaine Weaver-Foster.  I am a Correctional Officer with the Department of 
Corrections.  I work at the maximum security Oregon State Penitentiary.  An inmate 
assaulted me on August 5, 2014 during the course and scope of my duties.  Attached is 
the memo I wrote documenting the assault a week after it happened. 
 
I finally started back to work full time this week on February 17th and still experience 
daily pain in my back, neck and knee.  I am filing a lawsuit for Battery against the inmate 
who assaulted me.  If a judgment is entered against him I would like to have the ability 
to garnish his wages should he ever hold a DOC job.   
 
I urge you to support House Bill 2761. 
 
Thank you, 
 
Officer Elaine Weaver-Foster 
 






